Newsletter March 1981

2.932.06

ern Athletic Trainer's Association District IX, NATA P.O. Box W-1400 Columbus, MS 39701 Southeastern

INCOME STATEMENT FOR PERIOD ENDING DECEMBER 31, 1980

Additional income from July 1 through Dec. 31 Income from convention Income from dues Income from American Bank & Trust Interest earned on Silver Savings account	821.60 4,122.00 1,035.09 81.25
Total to be accounted for:	8,992.00
Expenditures: Secretarial Services & Postage Supplies, Business Forms, Etc. Telephone Expense Audio-Visual Aids Travel Expenses for Larry Gardner Trophies Entertainment (Convention) NATA Newsletter NATA Dues	153.94 142.71 45.79 143.76 156.75 73.42 52.53 18.00 1,487.00
Total Expenditures	2,273.90
Ending Cash Balance, December 31, 1980	6,718.10
Cash Balance on December 31, 1980 is composed of:	
Checking account balance Savings account (Silver Savings-First Columbus)	3,136.85
Deposit of \$3,500 plus interest \$81.25	3,581.25
Total cash	6,718.10

February 2, 1981

To: Doug May, Treasurer

Beginning Balance - July 1, 1980

From: Lynn Rushing, CPA

Subject: Financial Statements for Southeastern Athletic Trainers Associa-

I have examined the financial records of the Southeastern Athletic Trainers Association for the period of July 1, 1980 through December 31,

I found that the records were in good order. The treasurer has kept all receipts and deposit slips for the six month period. I did not find any discrepancies in these records.

I prepared an Income Statement based on the information given. I feel that this is an accurate statement of receipts and disbursements for this organization for the period from July 1, 1980 through December 31, 1980.

Carole Lynn Rushing, CPA

Explanation Of Financial Statement

I would like to take this part of the newsletter and explain the financial statement of our district. Under the income section, the \$2,932.06 is what was sent to me by Mr. Steve Moore as was the \$1,035.09 and \$821.60 is what I brought back from the SEATA meeting in July, (it consisted of registration fees, exhibitors fees and some dues money from the national office). The dues \$4,122.00 is what we have received from the national office as the district's part of your yearly dues and the dues from the new members that come through the district secretary/treasurer's office. The interest earned is off our silver savings account.

The breakdown on the expenditures are as follows:

1. Payment for typing and postage for mailing. (Newsletter and everyday)

2. Cost of forms, envelopes, and office materials

3. Telephone expense that is charged to a credit card where the bill comes with my personal home phone bill.

4. Audio Visual Aids, projectors for the District Meeting

5. Larry Gardner's travel to speak at Atlanta.

6. Recognition to the speakers at our district meeting.

7. Hospitality room for our exhibitors at Atlanta.

8. Cost of printing the 600 copies of our September newsletter.

9. This one is dues paid. What we do is have new members send me a check for their total dues. I in turn send their application to the national office for that portion of their dues which belong to the national office. national office.

lease note that our money is all in one bank, First Columbus, National of Columbus, MS and consist of a checking account and a silver savings account. In the very near future I am going to turn the checking account into an interest paying account.

I welcome any questions about this report and will do my best to keep these records accurate and up to date. I even keep a ledger sheet by the month to help keep the cheking account straight.

This and That from Here and There....

Let's all remember that our CEU's must be turned in (if they are something other than a NATA sponsored event where CEU's are automatically recorded for us.)

Remember, it is not long before the big round up in Ft. Worth. By way of the grapevine, it is understood that Sunday will be a Six Flags Day, then on Monday there will be the NFL party. On Tuesday, the Annual Banquet Texas Bar-B-Que style will take place. We look forward to a great meeting and a nice family affair.

Please send all certification questions to Greenville, NC and the National Office. Ann Baker is the committee administrative assistant. Al Green of Kentucky is our District Representative on that committee. The district secretary has nothing to do with certification.

Please note from the District Director's works that the professional education committee is moving to Greenville also.

How about our Journal. It was really great to see such a good publication. We of District Nine are especially proud of the article by Wes Knight, former Athletic Trainer at Ole Miss who is now retired.

If you are sponsoring a clinic, participating in one, etc., let us know so that we can let the people of District IX know when and where it is. We will publish a list of those clinics in our pre SEATA meeting letter. Please send these to me by April 15th.

To help with the expense of postal rates we have bought a bulk postage permit. Since it has been heard that the cost of stamps is increasing, this purchase will be even more valuable in the future.

There are many ways to publish a newsletter, and of course we do not claim to be experts in this area. If anyone has suggestions for improvements, please let us know. I appreciate response received from other

Don't forget to inform John Powell of the Research and Injury Committee at Penn State if you have an abstract to present at the national meeting. The address is 131 White Building, Penn State University, University Park, PA 16802.

If you have any questions about the NATA simply write to the national office and ask for one of the Career and Placement brochures. It is an excellent piece of printed material full of facts about athletic training and the NATA.

The following people have had their mail returned to the national office for the wrong address. If you know them have them send their correct address to the national office or to me.

Marion Hubert Robert Kent

Betsy B. Stevens

S.E.A.T.A. Summer Meeting 1981

The annual summer meeting of District IX will be held at the Hyatt Regency in Knoxville, TN during July 1st through the 3rd. A change this year will be that instead of being held on a Friday and Saturday, the meeting will be conducted Wednesday through Friday. The only program beginning on Wednesday, however, will be the CPR from 5:30 to 9:00 p.m. The CPR will continue on Thursday from 7:30 to 9:00 p.m. and on Friday at 7:30 to 9:00 p.m. (Times are approximate)

In talking to our Big Orange host, Mr. Tim Kerin, I was informed that there are several social events that have been planned during our stay in East Tennessee. Wednesday night, the Bike Athletic will sponsor a hospitality gathering. On Thursday, the people of Jack Daniels will be our host for another social occassion.

Our hotel rate for this event will be \$32 for either a single or double room. Later this spring you will be receiving more information about this sub-

Mr. Roy Don Wilson, District Vice-President and Meeting Chairperson, encourages anyone who has ideas for program suggestions to notify him promptly, since he is currently making the program arrangements.

A special note to those interested: The second annual SEATA diving championships will be held at the Hyatt Regency pool. Chris Patrick will be returning this year as guest diver and instructor. We are sure others will probably follow. I hope to see each of you there.

New Certified District Members

The following are new certified district members for the year of 1980. Congratulations on this big milestone.

Thomas McPoil John Purdy
George Brindley
Robert Volski, Jr.
Mary Jiunta
Mark Bailey
R.T. Floyd
Edward Howard
John Larkin
Sandra McDonald Sandra McDonald Betsy Stevens John Sullivan

Baton Rouge, LA Denham Springs, LA Follansbee, WV Coral Gables, FL
S. Williamston, KY
Cold Springs, KY
Livingston University
Richmond, KY
Abdurn, AL
Livingston Geoscie University of Georgia Millington, TN Greenville, SC

If we left someone off we apologize for this is worthy of special

District Director's Message

After the mid winter board meeting I would like to bring to your attention the following items:

Item 1. All certified trainers will be required to complete a form checking their "actively engaged" status. (must be completed annually)

Item 2. Hours spent teaching, lecturing, in practicums and/or labs related to training can now count towards certification hours for students. (District 9 opposed)

Item 3. The secretary for professional education will be moved to Greenville on July 1, 1981. President Chambers is searching for a new chair for this committee.

Item 4. Each district is financially independent of the NATA. Our district secretary will coordinate all transfers of money related to membership dues with Ms. Edgerley.

Item 5. Mr. May is now directed to apply for "tax exempt status" from the internal revenue service.

Item 6. Chris Patrick (Florida) has been invited to serve as the NATA liason representative to the American College Health Association.

Item 7. A membership classification for high school students was discussed. A motion for this classification was defeated.

Item 8. The District Executive Committee, in consultation with financial and legal advisors, has voted not to hire an auditor to audit our district records. Mr. McIntyre has made several suggestions for future record keeping.

Bobby Barton

NATA Committee Representatives

The district representatives on several of the various NATA committees Al Green U of Kentucky Licensure Bobby Barton Eastern Kentucky
Joint Commission on Safety in Sports Roy Don Wilson USL
Memorial Warren Morris U of Georgia

1980 District Meeting Exhibitors

The following is a list of exhibitors from the 1980 District Meeting in Atlanta. If you come into contact with any of these people please tell them how much we appreciated their help in making our meeting a success. Invite them to Knoxville in '81.

KVN **Pro Company** Carmer Proketol Wayne Watson Econoline Squincher Willis Medical Stout Enterprises Mission Pharmatical Chattanooga Pharmacal Bike Real Life Champion Mueller Mead Johnson Ideal Tape Atco Schering

THE SUPERVISED ATHLETIC TRAINING WORK EXPERIENCE FOR SATISFYING THE EXPERIENCE REQUIREMENT FOR ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP OR CERTIFICATION

The worker must be a full time student in a college or have a bachelor's degree from an accredited college or university. The work experience must be in an athletic training setting - not primarily in a clinical setting away from preparation for practice, contests and on the field first aid dutied - and should include contact with a variety of sports.

The work must be done under the direct supervision of a N.A.T.A. Certified Athletic Trainer and must be done in connection with programs of institutions or organizations of which the supervising trainer is an employee. All of the work experiene does not have to be done under the same supervisor or at the same organization or institution.

employee. All of the work experient does not have to be done under the same supervisor or at the same organization or institution.

The person to whom the work hours are to be credited shall be responsible for keeping a log of supervised work hours with signatures of the supervising athletic trainer. However, if a N.A.T.A. Certified Athletic Trainer has working under him/her a person(s) who may conceivably wish to have supervised work hours recorded for future needs of membership or certification such persons should be informed of the necessity of keeping verifiable records.

S.E.A.T.A. Box W-1400 Columbus, Ms

Executive Committee Appointments

The District Director has appointed one certified athletic trainer from each state to be on his executive committee. He uses these persons for communication and a sounding board. The following are the current members and their states:

Alabama	Henry Lyda U of Alabama
Mississippi	Leroy Mullins U of Mississippi
Florida	Chris Patrick U of Florida
	Jay Shoop Atlanta Falcons
Tennessee	Jack Redgren Vanderbilt
	Roy Don Wilson USL
Kentucky	Mimi Porter U of Kentucky

New Members Since July, 1980

	• ,
Associate Michael Coleman, RPT Richard Lief	Complete Care, Inc. Colonial High, Orlando, FL
Affiliate Charles Miller Debra Robinson	U of A/Birmingham Georgia Tech
Advisory Dr. William deShazio,MD	U of Alabama
Dr. Conrad Easley,MD	Dalton, GA
Blair Johnson	Beejay Athletic Supply
Students Rick Ahmay	U of Louisville
Elizabeth Aldridge Mitch Alexander	U of South Alabama U of Louisville
Susanne Amos	Murray State
Joseph Alvey Rence Bethune	Western KY Murray State
Mary Boone	Eastern KY
Eduardo Cerdeiras Patrick Clancey	Fla. International Miami-Dade South
Donald Coleman	Eastern Tennessee State
Lenore Cooper Lee Cummings	Auburn South Florida
Steven Damico Elizabeth Dauphin	Eastern KY Auburn
Chris Diaz	South Florida
James Dickerson Mary Doyle	Memphis State U of Tennessee
Kevin Ennis	East Tennessee State
Amaro Exposito Gregory Fenda	Miami-Dade South US Sports Academy
Linda Fogel James Fontenot	U of Tampa LSU
Judy Friedburg	US Sports Academy
Eloise Fuller Cheryl Fuller	U of Tennessee Eastern KY
Scott Gardner	U of Kentucky
James Gillaspie Chris Gillespie	U of Kentucky NE Louisiana
Donald Gillett Kay Hamilton	Eastern KY Livingston University
Ronnie Hamrick	U of Southern Miss.
Gary Carlson Mustafa Hyat	U of Southern Miss. U of Florida
Tracy Henley Preston Johnson	U of Mississippi Eastern KY
Nelson Jones	East Tennessee State
Sally Joplin Jan Kay	Memphis State U of Alabama
Howard Kupperman Alan Lollar	Miami-Dade South Mississippi State
Samuel Lunt	U of Miami
Timoth Matheson Melissa Mathlews	Memphis State U of Alabama
Richard McField Christine Merten	South Alabama U of Southern Miss.
Bruce Miller	Central Florida
Robert Miller Lisa Mock	Central Florida Central Florida
Paula Morgan	U of Mississippi
Gary Nelson William Nolte	East Tennessee State MTSU
Susan Northcutt Jeffrey O'Neil	U of Mississipp Florida State
Joseph Owens	U of New Orleans
David Overturf Kara Rayder	NE Louisiana UT-Martin
Cheryl Richardson Dale Rockhill	U of New Orleans
John Saidla	U of Kentucky Auburn
Mary Schultz Mary Ann Sebren	Miami-Dade South U of Southern Miss.
Loren Shipley	Western KY
James Slaughter Sally Sligar	LSU U of Tennessee
Thomas Steltenkamp Hollie Tapley	U of Louisville
Tamara Tarvin	Auburn U of Tennessee
Karen Thor Karen Thorne	U of Tennessee U of Mississippi
Tina Turnipseed	U of Montevallo
Arthur Ware David Walsh	U of Southern Miss. East Tennessee State
Candy Widener Robert Williamson	North Alabama NE Louisiana
Vickie Wills	U of Mississippi
George Wilson	Eastern Ky

Bulk Rate U.S. Postage Paid Permit No. 21 Columbus, Mississippi